
 
 

28 February 2023 

 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

  I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 77/230 on the situation of human 

rights in the Syrian Arab Republic, which “requests an informal briefing in the form of an 

interactive dialogue from the Secretary-General before 28 February 2023” in connection with the 

report of the Secretary-General on missing persons in the Syrian Arab Republic.  In this regard, I 

have the honour to transmit herewith a letter dated 27 February 2023 from Ms. Ilze Brands Kehris, 

Assistant Secretary-General for Human Rights. 

 

I wish to inform Member States that, due to scheduling reasons, the informal briefing has 

been postponed to a later date to be announced in due course. 

 

For further information, you may contact Zeynep Çelikel (zeynep.celikel@un.org), 

Adviser at the Human Rights and Humanitarian Affairs Team of my Office.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

Csaba KŐRÖSI 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


